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The requirement to perform Workplace Safety Inspections is imposed upon us by Legislation, Regulations and University Policy. In all cases the responsibility rests with the employer to ensure that there is a safe working environment; a safe place to work. 

Through the delegated responsibility the manager/supervisor of an area must ensure that the workplace safety inspections are carried out.
The past history in the Schools of the Faculty is that when notified of the requirement to conduct the inspections the number of manager/supervisors completing inspections were approximately twenty percent.

The Faculty OH&S Compliance Officer inspected every work place in the Faculty once a year to assist the Schools and to put a different set of eyes into the workplaces.

Wherever possible the manager/supervisor of the work area was involved with the inspection.
In the second half of 2008 two significant events occurred.

The University having purchase a software programme to manage and record its OH&S functions went live for the first time during October.

At the Faculty a programme was developed to commit to the University Workplace Safety Inspection Policy and conduct 3 Hazardous area inspections and two Non Hazardous area inspections in 2009 across the Faculty.
The Workplace Inspection Programme would use the new software programme to manage the process of inspecting and recording the results and as the software was available to the University population to actively involve the managers and supervisors of all the work areas.
Within this programme no inspections were conducted until the manager/supervisor was present so that a process of training could occur during the actual inspection.

At this time, the second half of 2010 there are supervisor/managers conducting the workplace safety inspections on their own under the Workplace Inspection Program 2010.

The presentation will discuss how the Faculty moved to this status.
